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Fall Executive Board Meeting

11 November 1999

Minutes

Attendance:
B.K. Hodge, President, Mississippi State University

Ken Brannan, Past President, The Citadel

Thomas Dion, President-Elect, The Citadel

Peter W. Hoadley, Secretary, VMI

Jim Nelson, Proceedings Editor, Clemson University

Dennis Fallon, Newsletter Editor & Vice President, Research Unit, The Citadel

Richard Mines, Vice President, Instructional Unit, Mercer University

Beth Todd, Vice Chair, Instructional Unit, University of Alabama

Charles Knight, Chair, Mechanical Engineering Division

Fazil Najafi, Chair, Civil Engineering Division, University of Florida

Ronald F. Demara, Chair, Computer Engineering and Technology, University of Central Florida

Michael Gregg, Representative of Virginia Tech, Host Institution of the 2000 Meeting

1. Welcome and introductions (See attached agenda).

2. Hoadley distributed minutes of the 1999 Spring Executive Board meeting and the Luncheon Business meeting.  Minutes were approved.  

3. Future sites for the Annual meeting were discussed.  The Citadel will host the 2001 meeting and the University of Florida will host the 2002 meeting.  Hodge will make a formal request to the University of Florida.  Suggested sites for 2003 include UNCC, Memphis, VCU, University of Alabama-Birmingham, and Auburn.  

4. Nelson said a proposal regarding a transaction’s journal would be presented to the Executive meeting at the spring meeting.

5. Hoadley distributed copies of the treasurer’s report (see attached).

6. Hoadley distributed copies of the 1999-2000 budget (see attached).  There was some concern about institutional dues (see attached email).  Currently the Section receives about $2000/year in income from institutional dues, which represents about 50% of the Section’s total annual income.  If the new scheme imposed by ASEE National does not result in an equal amount of income then the Section could be in trouble fiscally.  Hodge agreed to write a letter to National expressing this concern.  Hoadley will contact Paige Polhill so the process can set up for the Southeast Section.

7. Fallon suggested developing partnerships with industry interested in supporting engineering education.  It was suggested that a brainstorming session could be included in the program of the 2000 annual meeting so interested parties could gather together and share ideas about how to foster industry partnerships.  Hodge agreed to write a letter to Frank Croft asking about how the Section can properly foster partnering relationships with industry.

8. The Section awards were discussed.  The Board passed giving the vice-president of the Administrative Unit the responsibility of administering the Section New Teacher’s Award.  The current announcement for the Evan’s Award includes a statement that says the paper will be published in the subsequent Proceedings of the Section.  This should be deleted.  Fallon said that he would make sure that Annable will administer the Research Award. 

9. The Section can now place an advertisement in Prism magazine once a year (see attached email).  Hodge will prepare an announcement regarding the 2000 conference in the February Prism.

10. The 2000 fall meetings will take place on 2,3 November 2000 at the Howard Johnson Airport Hotel in Atlanta.

11. It was noted that in the near future an ad hoc committee should be appointed to review the Section Constitution and By-laws and suggest changes.

12. Hodge noted that a Section can submit the best paper from the Section’s annual meeting to the national meeting for best overall paper (see attached email).  It was suggested that each session chair choose one or more (or none) papers from the session for consideration as the best paper at the conference.  An ad hoc committee consisting of Dennis Fallon, B.K. Hodge and John Murden will review the papers and nominate one paper to be submitted for best paper at the National conference.

13. The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 P.M.

(Note:  A great deal of discussion regarding the extended call for papers occurred after the meeting was adjourned.  These comments are summarized in item 3 above.)

Respectfully submitted,


Peter W. Hoadley

Secretary
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